
Dates to Remember 

21st June 
Grade 1/2 Excursion to 

 Mont De Lancey 

25th June 
Junior School Grandparents 

Afternoon 

27th June 
Devonshire Tea Raffle Tickets Due 

29th June 
Last day Term 2 

 2.30pm Dismissal 

 

TERM 3 

24th July 
Transition for Foundation 2019 

2.30pm to 3.15pm 

28th July 
Murder Mystery Night 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 
Deadline by Wednesday 11am 

Email - 
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

If you would like to receive the 
Newsletter every week via email then 

go to the website to subscribe to 
online newsletter. 

 

PRINCIPALS BLOG 

Dear Parents and Friends, 

Covered Play Progress 
It’s officially open!  On Friday last week Minister James Merlino, Jenny 
Royle, Pro-Tek Architects (Mario and Danny), DET Regional Manager, 
Anthony Raitman, our school captains, Aurora and Lachie, Doug McKay 
and other DET representatives from the city, attended and opened the 
structure.  After braving the cold we held the official thank-you in the 
staffroom.  It is very obvious that James continues to be a friend of Ferny 
Creek.  Through this whole process it was evident that all parties focused 
on getting the very best possible outcomes for our school.  We have also 
managed to include Basketball/Netball rings (swing around type), 
replacement of our ‘shack’ with a 4-compartment Stratco type shed and 
an extension of the new fence to meet with the new shed, LED lighting 
under the roof, DC power and finally (and a new addition) a grated gutter 
on the school side to stop water flowing across the asphalt. 

Also, our covered way from the Junior School to the main building will be 
completed over the school holidays. 

School Council News 
Tram Project 
Sadly, at this week’s School Council, we decided not to pursue the Tram 
Plan.  We had some fantastic ideas from the students and families, but 
upon reading the ‘fine print’ we realised that there were too may 
complications to deal with (asbestos management being one).  We will 
display the ideas we received in the foyer. 

School Captains 
School Council welcomed our School Captains, Aurora and Lachie, to 
speak to us at Council Meeting.  Lachie and Aurora spoke for all students 
when they presented us with a list of requests: 

New carpets in the senior area, new iPads, new classroom furniture desks 
and chairs for senior school, class pets, enclosed classroom 5/6C, blinds in 
senior area, a Torres Strait islander flag, heating for whole school, more 
shades in the bottom playground and astro-turf in front of the soccer 
goals.  I was happily able to tell them that 30 new iPads are already 
coming to the school and the old iPads are going to the art room/music 
room and blinds have already been purchased. The blinds for the three 
senior rooms have already been purchased and will go up over the 
holidays.  Aurora also requested that the new principal should ensure staff 
retain the first name basis rather than Mr or Mrs or Miss.  The student’s 
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Sharon Neal 
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Anna Kelly 
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Karra Rhodes 
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Michael Paterson 

mpaterson@probuild.com.au 

Costume Hire:  
Sarah Jennings 

School Banking:  
Tuesday 

Mel Baird 

After the Bell:  
Head Office: 9758 6744 

P.O. Box 7082 
Ferntree Gully Vic 3156 

Email: admin@afterthebell.com.au 
Website: www.afterthebell.com.au 

 

leadership team are also planning the painting and redecorating of the 
rebound wall and making it as a school wide design competition. One side 
will be for the senior school and the other the junior school. 

Mid – Year Report 
As I mentioned in our EPP report last month we usually have a mid year 
progress Report of our Annual Implementation Plan early term 3.  As I 
won’t be here I thought it best to reflect on our progress at this June 
meeting. A brief ‘traffic light’ summary follows. 

Goal 1 
To maximise the learning growth of every student in the English domains 
of Writing and Spelling and all domains of Mathematics. 

¶ Ensure consistency in planning, including differentiated teaching. 

¶ Conduct professional learning sessions focused on the use of evidence. 

¶ Further develop our student-shadowing program. 

¶ Build teaching teams that meet regularly to plan, observe, assess and  
 share.  

¶ Establish and continue to build our instructional practice capacities for  
teaching literacy and numeracy, including our non-negotiables 
structure, strategy and practices. 

¶ Create a learning environment to ensure students are engaged. 

Goal 2  
To build a rich, relevant, challenging and stimulating learning 
environment that promotes consistently high levels of student 
engagement. 

· Ensure whole school data is regularly collected as per Assessment 
Schedule.   

· Ensure staff are using classroom-based skills to analyse data and 
participate in regular assessment moderation sessions. 

· Complete regular professional learning that engages staff in how to 
best use assessment data to plan and deliver curriculum at their 
students’ levels. 

· Develop teacher teams and timetables for planning and professional 
learning time to focus on data interpretations. 

· Organise a team, including Principal to attend a Leading Teams Bastow 
program.  

· Ensure all staff professional learning plans are aligned to the school’s 
Priorities. 

· Ensure each teacher has a professional learning goal focusing on using 
data to inform teaching. 

· Complete a review of classroom assessment ensuring assessments are 
of high quality and have clear consistent criteria. 

· Introduce the new Essential Assessments Program and develop our 
new whole school assessment schedule. 

Foundation 2019 Transition Dates 
Our Transition dates for our 2019 Foundation students are now organised.  
Please put these dates on your calendar if you have a student beginning 

http://www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:admin@afterthebell.com.au
http://www.afterthebell.com.au/


Ferny Creek 
Primary School  

School 
Milk Day!  
 

 

When:  Wednesday 
27th  June  

Cost:  $2.00 

Lots of delicious 
flavours available!  

 

 

 

 

Please complete an 
order form & return 
to school on or 
before Tuesday 26 th  
June  so we know how 
much milk to 
purchase.  

 

  

Just a reminder to parents to ALWAYS use the school 

crossing to access the carpark and the other side of 

the road. 

Thank you. 

school next year.  Also, if you know of any neighbours or friends with 
students beginning next year let them know our dates are now organised.  
Flyers including the details of the sessions will be up in all our local pre-
school in the next week. 

Dates for the sessions are:  
Tuesday 24th July (Come & Play at Ferny Creek), 2.30pm – 3.15pm 
Wednesday 22nd August (Book Week activities), 2pm – 3pm 
Thursday 13th September (P.E.), 2pm – 3pm 
Tuesday 23rd October (Japanese Day activities), 2pm-3pm  
Wednesday 14th November (Music/Art), 9am – 10am  

Our final session will be in term 4 on Friday 7th December from 9am to 
11am.  New 2019 students will meet our grade 4s (future buddies) and 
work with them and finish by having a playlunch with the future buddies.   

Our evening Parent Session is on Wednesday 21st November between 
7.00 and 8.30pm 

Have a great week everybody, 
Matthew 

 

 

Ferny Creek Parents 
Matthew’s last day send off - Friday 29th June 

As you are aware it is Matthew’s last day on the 29th June. There will 
be a special assembly in the morning. We also know that many of you 
have work or other commitments during the morning and may not be 
able to attend, so we will also have a relaxed and informal send off in 
the afternoon.  All teachers, staff and parents are welcome. There will 
be nibbles and drinks on hand. A big thanks to Olinda Cellars for 
contributing the drinks for Matthew’s send-off! 

Timing of the day will be: 

- 9:00am - A special assembly in the morning which families are 
encouraged to attend. 

- Matthew will then spend his day visiting all of the classrooms.   

- 2:30pm - End of Term - Students will be leaving early for the day at 
2:30pm 

- 3:00pm to 5:00pm - Drinks for staff / parents in the staffroom.  (The 
playground undercover area will be available depending on weather, for 
children to use unsupervised during this time). 

https://sipahhstore.com.au/shop-product-list/


Good Bye Diane 
Diane has made the big decision to 
formally retire as School Crossing 
Supervisor from 20th July 2018. She joined 
the Shire on July 1st 1989 and has been 
with Ferny Creek PS ever since. There 
have been many changes over this time, 
in the early days she would have to light 
flares and place them on the roadside to 
be seen in the foggy conditions. This was 
then ‘upgraded’ to kerosene lit lanterns, 
which hung on a nail on the crossing 
posts. All this and not to mention the 
appalling weather conditions including 
snow. 

We wish Diane all the best in her 
retirement and we will get the opportunity 
to say goodbye properly early next term. 

Good Luck Diane. 

 

 

 

  



 
  

Hayden A: For the amazing amount of letters and words he has learnt since starting 
school. Very impressive Hayden! 
Momo L: For working hard to catch up on what she missed whilst away from school and 
being more independent in the mornings. Well done! 
 
Koby G: For making a BIG improvement in his writing – keep it up Koby! 
Ella P: For putting in a great effort during Term 2. Well done for being a consistent 
worker in 1/2B! 
 
Amber S: For respectfully singing the National Anthem and school song and then 
rocking out with the school bands! 
Evie O: For respectfully singing the National Anthem and school song and then rocking 
out with the school bands! 
 
Shelby P: For the positive way you approach everything you do, even when it’s very 
challenging. Great attitude Shelby! 
Zac H: For the extra effort you’ve been putting in to learning your times-tables. 
Impressive effort Zac! 
 
Lewis M: For using his time well to complete his iMaths investigation. Well done Lewis! 
Malachy O’S: For selecting some great words for his poetry project. You have done 
some great writing! 
Will C: For trying his best to complete his poetry project. Well done on writing four 
different poems. 
 
Lara C: For her excellent use of class time during inquiry sessions and the wonderful 
knowledge she demonstrated in relation to the history of aviation.  Well Done!!! 
Sam G: For his consistent efforts in logging onto Mathletics and Spellodrome and 
consolidating his understandings of various topics and concepts.  Well Done!!! 
 
Melanie W: For the very impressive results in Cross Country! Getting through to the 
next level is an amazing achievement! Well done Mel! 
Ava W: For her amazingly beautiful, yet tragic poem! It was such a moving piece, filled 
with sadness, despair and hope all in one. Amazing work Ava, well done! 
 
Ellie R: For the wonderful way she has handled having a broken arm. You haven’t let it 
hold you back from always trying your hardest and doing your best. 
Lewis F: For your wonderful achievement in cross country, getting through district and 
making it to regionals. What an awesome effort! 
 

Stars of the Week 

Creative Artist 
Award 
Katherine T 

Grade 1/2B 

῎  

Tahlia D 

 

Grade FR   JA
P

A
N

E
S

E
 

Performing Arts 
Student of the Week 

Jordan R 

5/6K  
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